# Newbald Parish Council Newsletter





### HURCH UNDER FINANCIAL PRESSURE

Our beautiful grade 1 listed Norman Church costs a lot to maintain and restore. The Parochial Church Council (PCC) was left in the difficult position of having to consider turning off St. Nicholas' Church's external lights in the evenings in order to save money. The PCC approached NPC for Knowing help. important it is to residents that the church is lit up, NPC gave the PCC a grant of £600 to allow the lights to stay on for a full year.

The Church organised a highly successful May Day Party at which guests enjoyed maypole dancing and a performance by the Green Ginger Garland Dancers from Hull. The beautiful weather, along with delicious refreshments and traditional games made for a very special afternoon. The occasion raised an impressive £1,800. The Church would like to thank members of the public for their support.

### NPC ANNUAL REPORT

Annual Report is available to read on our website. It details the Council's activities during the 2017-18 financial vear and contains summary accounts. If anyone requires the annual report in written form, please contact the Clerk - clerk@newbald.com

or 01430 828919.

# NEW DEFIBRILLATOR FOR SOUTH NEWBALD

South Newbald. The Council would like to thank Simon Dixon and his company Rockar for agreeing to have the defibrillator installed on the outside of their office block at Monckton Court and for donating a very generous £500 towards the

purchase a defibrillator for committed to supporting the subsequent training in how to use the device. NPC hopes that residents will choose to come along to the free training. The more people that are familiar with how to use defibrillators, the safer our community will be.

NPC has just agreed to project. Rockar has further NPC would also like to thank Scott of Scott Clark Electrical who recently came out at very short notice and repaired the defibrillator in the phone box on Newbald The Green totally free of charge.



### FIGHT BACK You will recall that there was

WATER VOLES

concern about our water vole population following an oil spill in the beck last year. NPC is pleased to report that there have been some sightings of the protected species recently. Yorkshire Wildlife Trust is therefore optimistic that the number of voles has naturally replenished, without the need for a scheme to reintroduce them. If you spot a water vole in the village, please let us know - clerk@newbald.com.

### BROADBAND UPDATE

KCOM has issued statement in relation to those roads previously excluded from superfast broadband services. "The timescale outline deployment of superfast broadband in North Newbald is between 1 April and 30 September 2019 This timescale refers to the point at which construction commissioning network is complete and residents can order the service. The timescale will become more refined and definitive as planning progresses." KCOM says it will provide a further update by the end of this month.

### STAY IN THE LOOP - IT'S ALL ABOUT NEWBALD

touch. The new law has the meant that we too have had to ask our email subscribers take a moment of your time. to re-confirm they are happy to hear from us. While many have done so, some have not. We are sorry to lose you! Maybe our emails got lost in the deluge. We would like to invite anyone interested in Newbald to join our mailing list so we keep you informed about news, events & public information, which we think vou will find interesting or useful. We can assure you that we will not send you

We are sure you were as fed too many emails and your up as we were of receiving data will be totally safe. Also, a multitude of GDPR emails you can unsubscribe at any pleading with you to stay in time. To find out more and join list. please www.newbald.com. It will only

### LITTER CONCERNS

We have received complaints about large amounts of litter being being thrown on the ground in the village. Mainly, this has consisted of empty bottles of alcohol.

If anyone knows who may be doing this, please could you let one of our Councillors know so that we can tackle this antisocial behaviour.



#### ARISH COUNCIL GRANTS

St. Nicholas Church - £600 towards exterior lighting Playing Field Assn - £1,132 towards grass cutting fees N. Village Hall - £1,254 towards architects' fees

## **BOWLING CLUB WINNERS**

DATES

Sun

Thu

Sat

Jun 14

Jul 1

Jul 5

**Jul 14** 

Aug 9

Oct 20

As this year's short mat bowling season came to an end, Angus Dowson and Bob Baker narrowly defeated Barbara Arnold and Lynn Faber in the pairs competition. The club continues to flourish. New members are welcome to come along to Monday afternoon sessions, 2-4pm Village Hall.

FOR

3pm. Tea/coffee + delicious cakes.

Newbald Natter - theatre trip - time tbc

event. For details see below.

Nicholas' Church - 10am

Your

Newbald Natter - Plant Sale - Village Hall -1.30pm-

Pub Quiz Night - Village Hall - 6.30pm. Fundraising

Sponsored Cycle Ride to Broomfleet Lock - St.

Live entertainment by Henry Priestman and Les

Glover - Village Hall - 7pm. For details see below.

Newbald Natter - board games - Village Hall -

1.30pm-3pm. Tea/coffee + delicious cakes.

See constantly updated events calendar at www.newbald.com/calendar



DIARY

#### NPFA INFORMATION

The NPFA are in the early stages of planning a bump track and plans have been drawn



which can be seen requested. If you would like to get involved with this project, please do come to our meetings on the last Monday of each month at the Church

Rooms on the Green at 8.30 or if you feel this is something you could sponsor please get in touch with one of the committee members via the Newbald website.

It has been brought to our attention that the football pitch is once again being used as a toilet by the dogs of irresponsible owners.

### PLEASE CLEAN UP AFTER YOUR DOGS.

Whilst on this subject an incident has occurred on the field to one of the grass cutting contractors where he was bitten by a loose dog - we are in the process of investigating this further, but we must insist that DOGS ARE KEPT UNDER CONTROL always. This could have been a young child and the outcome could have been much worsel

Finally, we have no events planned yet but please do watch the website and look out for posters.

### VILLAGE HALL EVENTS AND INFORMATION

www.newbald.com and click on "Village Hall". One new feature of the web page is online booking - if you want to book the Hall for a one off event or party or a regular event such as fitness / dance / drama classes, you can do this online.



This month sees the launch of the 100 Club, a chance for anyone in the village to support the improvements to the Village Hall. For a weekly cost of only 60p, you have a chance to win

801128

827589

827175

827153

801174

yourself up to £200 in a series of monthly and annual draws. Leaflets will be distributed around the village but full details are on the website now: www.newbald.com/100-club.

Our next fundraising event is the next in our series of pub quiz nights on Sunday 1st July, at which we will also be making our first 100 Club draw. As usual, the quiz costs £10 per email at Newbald.hall@gmail.com.

There's a lot happening at the Village Hall team (up to 4 people) to include nibbles. We over the coming months and we are grateful will have a licensed Bar and a jackpot to the parish council for allowing us to add question with a rollover prize standing at our pages to their website, so take a look at about £60. Book your table by ringing or texting John on 07950 267913.

> We have several live events in the pipeline for the autumn/winter months, the first of which is heading rapidly towards a sell-out.

> On 20th October, we welcome Henry Priestman and Les Glover back to Newbald. Henry is well known in the area, being Hull born before pursuing his music career in Liverpool. The creative force behind The Christians, Henry has developed a successful solo career in recent times, teaming up with Les Glover to provide a tremendous mix of great songs, riotous humour and a guarantee of a great evening out. Tickets are online only at http://newbald1.eventbrite.com and purchases before 31st July have NO **BOOKING FEE!**

> Finally, just a reminder that we are always happy to welcome new committee members and volunteers. If you have an interest in music, live events or cinema, we would love to hear from you - drop us an

### NEWBALD.COM



Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change)

Monday 9 July 2018 — Village Hall

Monday 6 August 2018 — Village Hall Monday 3 September 2018 — Village Hall

Monday 1 October 2018 — Village Hall

Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at which parishioners are welcome to come along and talk about any local issue. Agendas are published on the website and notice board. Dates of meetings may have to change, depending on venue availability.

### OFFICE CONTACT

Suzanne Smith Clerk to Newbald Parish Council Sandalgrove, Townside Road North Newbald, Y043 4SL Tel: 01430 828919 E-mail: clerk@newbald.com Facebook/newbaldpc

#### NPC COUNCILLORS

John Barrett 827662 Geoff Lewis 801009 **Terry Bowater** Edward Openshaw **Becky Clarke** N/A Beccy O'Sullivan Simon Dongray-Burke 828568 **Beverley Smith** John Howard 828932 **Gavin Steward** 827479 Elsie Huntington

Please check notice board or website for more information.

### WI LADIES LIVE IT UP

At the end of April, eight WI ladies had a long weekend in the historical and beautiful town of Bologna, Italy. We did have time to relax with some excellent food and wine. Well it's only fair! Our May meeting welcomed back Cath and Clive Richardson who regaled us with some amazing stories from the First World War.

Our June meeting will be lively with a visit from a group of Morris Dancers. During the summer we will visit Elvington Air Field. This visit will be open to everyone (guys as well). To register your interest, contact di.wainman@btinternet.com.

### CAKE DECORATION

Cake Club on 4th Tuesday/month, 7-9pm, Village Hall. Guests & new members welcome. Learn cake decoration & sugar craft skills.